Board of Works and Public Safety Meeting 6/21/2021:

The meeting began at 5:30pm with the Pledge of Allegiance. In attendance was Mayor Kelsey, Clerk-
Treasurer Cummins, Chief Parker as well as Board Member Heckley. Superintendent Walls and Board
Member Hoeppner were not present. Kaleb Dienelt with Reliance was also present.

Chief's Report: The Chief gave an update on the two police squad vehicles that are ready to be disposed
of at this time. After discussion, it was determined to run the vehicles through auction.

Superintendent's Report: Nothing to present.

Clerk-Treasurer's Report: Minutes were presented from the meeting on 5/17/2021. After inspection,
Mayor Kelsey moved to approve the minutes from 5/17/2021 as presented, second by Board Member
Heckley, all present in favor.

Mayor's Report: Mayor Kelsey moved to extend employment to Officer Cuney as a part-time officer
under the terms described in his offer letter, second by Board Member Heckley, all present in favor.

The Mayor then administered the oath of office for Officer Cuney. Given that Officer Cowan has taken
on additional responsibilities within the department, Mayor Kelsey moved to provide a 10% raise to
Officer Cowan effective June 21, 2021, second by Board Member Heckley, all present in favor. Mayor
Kelsey moved to extend employment to Abigail F. as a seasonal technician under the terms described in
her offer letter, second by Board Member Heckley, all present in favor. The Mayor presented an update
regarding the clean closure of the lagoons. The Mayor presented an update on the Hickory Street
project.

Board Member's Report: Nothing to report.
Audience: Kaleb went over potential IT projects and explained to the Board the need for these projects.
Board of Works members and department heads were encouraged to fill out a survey to prioritize their

preferences to assist with potential timelines of implementation.

Mayor Kelsey moved to adjourn the meeting, second by Board Member Heckley, all present in favor.
Meeting was adjourned at 6:34pm.



